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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – June 2008

Dear Members 

With all of the excitement of changeover finished now is our opportunity to formulate what steps we need to take to move forward for the remainder of the year

We have a couple of projects to work with in the near future, the archiving process and reviewing and updating our website. Preliminary discussions have taken place and if you are able to assist with this please contact Robyn and Janice so we can move on with this.

There will be considerable changes to our district and area following Convention with new people stepping into senior roles. These people will be very keen to assist our new district clubs and through this it will be a very exciting time.

On a local level we have a busy schedule for the next few months.

Our 15th anniversary is to be held in August, the 26th which is the same date as our original charter date. We could include our Hon Zons in this celebration coupling it with our annual Hon Zon dinner.

The Rural Women's symposium is to be held in Roma on August 29th, this to is an exciting event for Zonta as we as rural women have an enormous amount to offer others. This also fits with our charter of advocacy for women. To what degree we will be involved is uncertain at this point in time but more information will be available as the event gets closer. Anna Bligh MLA current Queensland Premier is attending which could be very interesting for all Zontians.

We have Pamper day coming up very quickly so will need to consider the needs around managing this event.

On closing thank you to Robyn for filling in as President for me this month as I have time away for work. I know that the club is in good hands.

Yours in Zonta

Heather Hall

President.


Welcome to winter and also to some welcome rain!

Our committee has had a small meeting at the Maranoa Club and spoken to each other over the phone and email during this reasonably quiet month. Some of our members have had or are still on overseas trips, so we can’t wait to see them as guest speakers at upcoming dinner meetings to let our whole club hear of their adventures.

We have upgraded the member’s directory and will have them to give out at our next meeting, so please pick one up as you come in.

We are also onto the website update with Jo leading the push.

There have been two articles and photos as follow-ups to our latest club activities – one in the Maranoa Mail from the Prof Frazer weekend and the other in the Western Star following the Changeover Dinner.
Hope to see you at the dinner to hear 

‘Sally’s Travels’
Robyn Mackay

Chairperson PR & C Committee


· 23th   June - Club Meeting

· 26th August - 15year Anniversary of Roma Zonta Club

· 29thAugust - Rural Women Symposium

· 6th September - Food & Fire Festival

11th October - Pamper Day


Our Birthday girls this month are Pam Fisher (8th   June), Susie Ferrier (12th June) and Heather Mawn (26th June).We hope you are able to celebrate your special day in style!

Our meeting was held at Chapters with only three of us attending. With so few of us the meeting was brief. 

We discussed having a movie night in July/August and Vicki B is going to follow this up to see what movies are coming. 

We spoke to Jill Baker briefly about the end of year raffle and she is going to follow this up. We would like to have the raffle up and running by Pamper Day so we can have tickets available to sell on the day. 

We still have one cheque outstanding from Spirit of the Bush. I will contact Scott Walsh at the SES to organise a 
replacement cheque so the account can be closed off. 

I informed the committee that Kylie Sabine at Kimlins Camping World is the ticket outlet for many of the shows that come to Roma. She requires groups to run the canteen for these events and has asked if we would be interested in doing this. It would probably only be once or twice in the year depending on the number of shows as she would like to give all clubs and organizations the opportunity to assist. It would entail providing drinks, tea & coffee and nibbles before the show and at interval. We thought it would be another good fundraising opportunity for the club. 

Jill Sabine

Member

Finance & Fundraising Committee


We had a great rollup for our second meeting with Kerri and Suzie joining us after just being inducted, welcome ladies to a full year of fun, fellowship and work!
15 years since Roma Club was chartered and it just so happens our meeting in August is on the 26th so plans are being made in relation to some celebration for the evening, involving past members of the club still in Roma, or visiting at the time.  

It was decided with October being a little busy with Seniors Morning Tea and our Pamper day that we would shift our “at home” meeting to September. This as you know is an evening we try to have a quick meeting so we can enjoy the company of Honzons and enjoy our delicious foods. 

The Christmas party was discussed and with a couple of  Zontians homes already offered the plan is set.  We shall endeavor to utilise outside caterers for some of the food to ease the workload on those hosting the evening. This is the last you will hear of this for months to come.

Would members please remember to send an apology to Gill Swires if they are unable to attend a meeting, we as a club still have to pay for the meal, so a quick email or phone call is all it takes.

With many new members now in the club it may be timely to remind all that the Board Meeting is open to anyone with interests and or concerns they wish to share but may not feel comfortable bringing to the general meeting or discussing it on a one on one basis. 

Jenny Loughnan for

Judith Harland (overseas!!)

Chairperson OMC Committee

S.O.W committee met on the 5/06/08 with Vicki looking after my job. Our next project is the 

Seniors MorningTea, hopefully to be held on 

31 August – the last Sunday of senior’s week. The new Art Gallery will be the Venue as there is an exhibition by Jenny Durack that opens on the 31st. Jenny is a former local now living near Warwick.  Loretta Waldron is away and seems to be the only one who can say if we can use the Galley for the 31st. She will be back hopefully by the end of this week and will contact her then.  From there we will organise the advertising, program and maybe some light musical entertainment. Advertising maybe in the form of a flyer and distributed through the likes of Meals on Wheels, Pinaroo, Westhaven, National Seniors, Senior Citizens in Bungil Street, Spiritus Clients, Respite clients and over 4ZR Community Billboard.

I am still to read all the information from Jo having just received it, so at this stage that is all there is on our agenda.

Our next meeting will be on or around Tuesday 8/07/08.

Lesley Dillon

Chairperson Status Of Women Committee


	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Marj Harms
	23 June

	Objects
	Alison Jones
	23 June

	Raffle
	Netty Jensen/ Kerri Hacker
	23 June

	Meals On Wheels
	Jill Frith
	25 June


Please let Gill Swires know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday. 4622 7068……..…0428 327 068
In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





JUNE ROSTER


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.





Zonta Dates to Remember





District Governor: Patricia Lawson		








	Area Director: Ans Van Erp
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